MHILE BIBBOU BATTELIU

Litchville, North Dakota 58461 Official Organ of W.C.T.U. of North Dakota "NOT WILLING THAT ANY SHOULD PERISH"

Second Class Postage Paid at Litchville, ND 58461 BARTLE. MRS. LEROY 58431 DICKEY, N.D.

VOLUME LXXXIV

USPS 324-450

JULY - AUGUST, 1980

NUMBER 4

MARION'S MEMOS

A Christian is:

A channel through whom Christ thinks: A channel through whom Christ loves;

A channel through whom Christ speaks;

A channel through whom Christ lifts:

May we be channels of Blessing. The Motor,

Dear White Ribboners.

Wisc. WCTU

May we all be channels of Blessings.

Important Reminders:

Take note in the May-June WRB, pages 4 and 7: LOCAL UNION REPORTS and BANNER UNION REPORT are to be sent to Miss Bertha Stedie, 101 2nd St. S., No. 1905, Fargo, N. D. 58103; NOT to Mrs. Trapp. If your Union has sent the report to Mrs. Trapp already, you do not need to send another to Miss Stedje. Mrs. Trapp will forward it to Bertha. Thank you for your help. And while I am at it, Do send a report also to each Department Director of the works and good deeds you have successfully carried through this past WCTU year by Sept. 15.

I make an early request to the District, Union who were the recipients of the District, Union, and Homebuilder Loving Cups to check their location now so the cups will be at Convention at awards time. Receiving them at Convention is more pleasurable than having them sent through the mail.

Because it would be rather difficult to display banners this year, the Bismarck District requests

that you do not bring them.

CALL TO THE 91ST STATE CONVENTION October 9th and 10th - Thursday and Friday

Ramada Inn, Bismarck, N. D.

Intersection of Highway 83 and Interstate 94 - South Theme: "Nothing is Impossible with God"

Thursday, October 9th:

Registration: From 10:00 a.m. and on General Officers Meeting: 10:30 a.m.

Official Board: 11:00 a.m.

Five General Officers plus District Presidents Executive Committee: 11:20 a.m.

All those listed in the roster of the Nov.-Dec. issue of the WRB of 1979.

Noon Luncheon: 12:00

Prayer and Praise Service: 1:00 p.m. Convention Called to Order: 1:30 p.m.

Regular Business Meeting

Legislative Report

LTL-YTC Offering

Banquet: 6:00 p.m.

Tickets are \$6.00 which takes care of tax and tips.

Friday, October 10th:

Devotions: 9:00 a.m.

Call for Special Memberships, Come prepared.

Department Directors Hour

Have your challenge of the new year for us and give the Recording Secretary your report for the Annual.

National Convention Report

Election of President and Recording Secretary Offering

Unfinished Business Meeting

Memorial Hour: Please have the names of those your Union wishes to have remembered ready to give to Mrs. Elizabeth Lind of the Bismarck Union or send the names early to her to Wilton, N. Dak. 58579

Benediction.

Your accomodations at convention will be at the Ramada Inn. The Bismarck District has reserved ten rooms on the main floor block. There are two double beds per room. If we use those ten rooms, the price is as follows: 3 or 4 ladies to a room - \$9.50 per person; two to a room (such as a couple) -\$17.00 per person. When you register at the Ramada Inn Reservations Desk, you MUST tell them that you are there for the WCTU reserved rooms. If you do not, you will be charged the regular full price for your rooms. This is that important. After you have seen to your room and luggage, come to the Convention quarters and register for the Convention. You must send room reservations in advance to Miss Verna Ellsworth, 410 3rd St. N.W., Mandan, N. D. 58554. Please designate whether you wish single, double, triple, or 4 person occupancy. If several of you ladies wish to room together, give the names of your roommates. Do NOT send any money to Miss Ellsworth. You will make payment at the Reservations Desk of the Ramada Inn when you arrive.

As to meals - the Ramada Inn has a restaurant you may not bring your own food in - and there are other fine eating accomodations nearby.

Be much in prayer for our 91st State Convention and the ladies of the Bismarck District as they

prepare for our needs.

Please uplift Rev. and Mrs. Huntley in prayer. Hazel's illness has necessitated her to move to The Americana Health Care Center, 1315 University Drive, Fargo, N. D.

In His love. Marion

NEWS FLASH!!!

In the middle of printing this issue of WRB word was received that Mrs. E. J. (Hazel)

Huntley passed away July 21 in a Fargo
hospital. Remember Rev. Huntley
and his family in prayer.

\$50,000 CLUB NEWS

The General Officers from National have decided to do something they have never done before. Most appeals for special funds go out from the National Convention or through the Union Signal. However the Urgency for the work on the new film "The Park" has impelled them to make an appeal to each member. Production of the film is high. It has been started but cannot be finished without help, now.

You know the saying, "a person is never too old to learn"? The person who won't learn is ready to leave this world. We need a positive mental attitude and a definite purpose, enthusiasm and teamwork. We have a definite purpose - protecting the home. We can have confidence in the power of God. We can be responsible in meeting challenges. We can have pride in our Labor of Love.

If every Union in each state had risen to the occasion and accepted this project as a responsibility and a privilege, this appeal would not have been needed to be sent out this late in the year.

Many of us in North Dakota have already given toward this vital project. Some have not. Regardless of what we have or have not done, won't you please take this matter to the Lord? Jesus said, "Ask, and you will be given what you ask for. Seek, and you will find. Knock, and the door will open." Matthew 7:7-8 TLB. Mrs. Stanley, Mrs. Garrett, Miss Whisler, Mrs. Gee, and Mrs. Hatfield have spent much time in prayer before the God who Answers Prayer. Your North Dakota officers join in urging each member, each honorary member, and each member-at-large to ask yourself "how much can I truly give?" not "how much can I get by with?" Inflation is hitting every one of us badly, but God is still on the throne and can give us victory over circumstances.

Have we lost our pride in the labor of love for the WCTU or will we continue to take pride and responsibility into the future? There is a crying need for this film. Will you continue to help our children learn the truth about drugs, including alcohol, in a preventive way? Will you "make your work

weighty in 1980?" "Now is the Time to Turn the Tide while the pendulum is swinging our way."

Pray every day! God bless you.

Send your contribution to Mrs. Oscar Johnson, Box 92, Harwood, N.D. 58042. Let her know it is especially for the \$50,000 Club.

THE LARGER PRAYER

At first I prayed for Light; Could I but see the way How gladly, swiftly would I walk To everlasting day! And next I prayed for Strength: That I might tread the road With firm, unfaltering feet, and win The heaven's serene abode. And then I asked for Faith: Could I but trust my God. I'd live enfolded in His peace. Though foes were all abroad. But now I pray for Love: Deep love to God and man. A living love that will not fail However dark His plan. And Light and Strength and Faith Are opening everywhere: God only waited for me, til I prayed the larger prayer.

- Edna D. Cheney

BISMARCK DISTRICT

The Bismarck District held their Annual Convention at the United Methodist Church at Steele on May 23. The Convention was called to order by Mrs. Elizabeth Lind. Morning devotions were delivered by Rev. Clifford Nielson. He spoke on the 46th Psalm and Romans 12:1-2. Mrs. Nielson joined him in singing "Fill My Cup, Lord." Mrs. Dance led the flag salutes. Mrs. Huhncke responded to Mrs. Lind's welcome. After the business meeting Mrs. Emma Blattner conducted the Memorial Hour in memory of Mr. Jensen.

After a noon luncheon, the convention reconvened with the singing of "Amazing Grace." Thelma Klingensmith used I Thessalonians 5:16-24 as the basis of her devotions. Mrs. Bartle, State President, spoke to us using the theme "Give Us, O God, A Vision; Give Us, O God, Faith and Knowledge" inspired by Genesis 2 and Mark 10 (as our

home goes, so goes the nation).

Mrs. Lind presented the nominating committee report. Election resulted in only one change in officers: Ruth Bickel asked not to be re-elected and Verna Ellsworth was voted to become the new District Secretary for the Bismarck District. Mrs. Bartle installed the officers.

We were honored to have mothers present five children for dedication as White Ribbon Recruits. Mrs. Bartle conducted the ceremony.

The meeting was closed with prayer by Mrs. Huhncke. A fruesta was served.

FARGO DISTRICT

The 89th Annual Convention of the Fargo District was held May 5th at the First Lutheran Church of Fargo. The Convention theme was "Open Channels of Prayer." Thirty-six were in attendance.

Pearl Elofson, president, opened the meeting by leading the singing of "Channels Only." Devotions were given by Rev. E. J. Huntley. He urged the strengthening of the Christian Home with prayer.

Mrs. Albert Ottinger gave the welcome. The

response was given by Mrs. Hans Langseth.

After excellent Union reports, Mrs. Gangness gave a message from YTC in a series of challenges using Phillipians 4:13 - "I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me." She also announced the YTC Camp to be held June 18-22.

Mrs. Oscar Johnson, chairman of the nominating committee, reported the following slate of officers: President - Miss Pearl Elofson; Vice President - Mrs. Melvin Gangness; Secretary - Mrs. Russell Duncan; Treasurer - Mrs. A. H. Waa. A unanimous

ballot was cast for this slate of officers.

A memorial service was conducted by Miss Elofson. Mrs. M.E. Arness, accompanied by Miss Olivia Tufte, sang for us. Memorialized were Mrs. C. T. Wick and Mrs. Ella Hagman.

Following the noontide prayer by Mrs. G. H. Oleson, using Ephesians 5:21, emphasizing love in the home, a noon luncheon was served by the Fargo

Union.

The afternoon session was opened with devotions by Mrs. Walter Olson. She based her message on Ruth 2:1-7.

We were favored with two solos by Jim Quittschreiber accompanied by Alice Grover. He sang, "In the Garden" and "It is No Secret What God Can

Do."

Thoughts on the subject "Teach Us to Pray" were given by the following: Prayer to God - Mrs. Myron Eide; Prayer for Others - Mrs. A. H. Waa; Prayer for Faith - Mrs. Oscar Johnson; Prayer for Self - Mrs. Hans Langseth; Prayer of Thanksgiving

- Mrs. Arnold Hanson.

Bertha Stedje gave highlights of the WCTU leadership school held in Chicago. She said we are urged to start every meeting with devotions. Peace of mind and heart is a gift from God. Try the "Unhurry yourself" technique. She gave us goals to meet. We must begin with the Children through LTL and YTC work - a good time with a purpose. Twenty-seven students representing 10 states were represented at the Leadership school. She emphasized the new Young Adult group for ages 18-30, entitled Christian Council for Adult Education. We should enlist members to promote all WCTU work.

The "WCTU Family of the Year" will be chosen

by Mrs. Robert Fortner.

The newly elected officers were installed by Mrs.

Albert Ottinger.

After the Lord's Prayer, "Blest Be the Tie That Binds" was sung. The Aaronic Benediction was recited in closing. The Fargo Union hosted a coffee

MINOT DISTRICT

The Minot District WCTU met at the Bethel Free Lutheran Church in Minot for their spring convention. There were 50 persons registered from five unions. During the morning business session, Dorothy Steffen was elected as District Secretary. A report on the use of the films and filmstrips in the Minot schools was given by Ruth Loughead. Greetings were sent from the Convention to Gov. Arthur Link, President Marion Bartle, and many of our group who were unable to attend.

Lila Fannik, our State Recording Secretary, reviewed the state program and plans for 1980. We were urged to work on getting new members and to get complete addresses of members for the mailing

list of the WRB.

Leona Johnson brought a letter from Mesa, Arizona which revealed plans for a film to be made in the United States based on a most controversial book depicting the sex life of Jesus, as a swinging homosexual. Reprints of this letter were distributed and all were urged to protest. (After this material came to our attention, a letter from National President, Mrs. Herman Stanley, was received by me stating that this letter was an old one and should be disregarded at this time. Appreciation is extended for willingness to take part in condemning such a project. If a similar attempt at such trash is brought up again, your willing band of opposition will be appreciated. - Marion Bartle).

LaVonne Fannik was in charge of an impressive memorial service. She was assisted by Ruth Zimbelman. Lorna Sambor and Lila Fannik sang

two beautiful hymns.

After a delicious lunch served by the ladies of the host church, we gathered for an enjoyable program arranged by Laura Forthun. Three young girls, the Witte sisters, from the Air Force Base, sang a number of songs accompanied on the piano by their mother. Mr. Witte spoke to the convention giving his life story. He had started drinking at the age of 14 while staying with his grandmother and attending high school. He said he became a slave to alcohol and compared himself to the Prodigal Son. He gave a number of scripture verses from which he received strength to leave alcohol behind in 1971. His advice to us was to keep working to keep the family together

Chief Erickson from the Minot Police Department told us about the problems they have with drugs and alcohol. He stressed that we must continue to love the person and to be most patient.

Lila Weslie and Adeline Schell sang a beautiful duet. We extended an invitation to the Crosby Union to join our District if approval is received from the state organization.

During our afternoon coffee, we heard reports about trips made to the Holy Land by people from Parshall. Minot and Crosby.

We can endure pressure far better if we make preventive health care top priority.

WHITE RIBBON BULLETIN Official Organ of the North Dakota Woman's Christian Temperance Union

Single Subscription Price

One dollar (\$1.00) per annum

POSTMASTER: Please send all notices of non-delivery to: Mrs. Oscar Johnson, Harwood, N. D. 58042 JULY--AUGUST, 1980
Published bi-monthly by The Litchville Bulletin
Litchville, North Dakota 58461

Second Class Postage Paid At

Litchville, North Dakota 58461

Editor-In-Chief	
Managing Editor	Mrs. Robert McCleary, Box 71, Dickey, North Dakota 58431, 778-5411
Contributing Editor	Mrs. E. J. Huntley, Unit 1, Apt. 101, 1408 Oak Manor Ave. So., Fargo, North Dakota 58102
Circulation Manager	

All matter for publication must reach the Managing Editor by the fifth day of the months of February, April, June, August, October and December.

NORTHEAST DISTRICT

The 89th WCTU District Convention was held in the Cavalier Baptist Church on May 20th with Mrs. Bruce Watson in charge. Twenty-five members and friends were registered.

Pastor Ken Whitted of the host Church brought the devotions reading from Titus 2 relative to the

virtuous woman and her influence.

Following the flag salutes, Mrs. Forbes extended a welcome to which Mrs. Thompson responded. Mrs. Watson read a message from our State President, Mrs. LeRoy Bartle. Minutes were read and committees were appointed.

Mrs. Ruth Bachman, accompanied by Dora Parnell, sang a solo: "My Prayer." Miss Alice

Well played several selections on the piano.

Mrs. Gilbert Johnson, State Citizenship Director, our guest speaker, gave some alarming statistics on the prevalence of use of drugs and alcohol in our nation. She stated that the only solution to these problems is for us to humble ourselves and seek God's guidance. She stressed that we must strive to keep our Christian family homes for training our young people and children in Christian living.

Mrs. Holt conducted the memorial service for Ella Muckamella, Hulda Carlson, Mrs. Strand, and

Ben Gorder.

Poster winners were: 1st-Brenda Momerak, 2nd - Jana Sherek, 3rd - Leann Burus, and honorable

mention - Donald Morlock.

A White Ribbon Recruit service was conducted by Mrs. C. Thompson. She read scripture from Mark*and tied white ribbons on the wrists of Ruth and Dale DeMell and Jeremy and Joshua Whitted.

Mrs. Ben Gorder made a few comments re-

garding the YTC Camp at Cooperstown.

The slate of officers presented by the nominating committee was accepted by a unanimous vote: President - Mrs. Veda Howett; Vice President - Mrs. Ruth Holt; Treasurer - Mrs. Chester Webb; Secretary - Mrs. Marion Braaten.

We cannot have real liberty without law, and it is a well-known fact that nothing paralizes the will, and therefore interferes with real liberty as much as alcohol.

GRAND FORKS DISTRICT

The 70th annual convention of the Grand Forks District was held at the Swarstad Chapel in Northwood May 12th. The session was led by Mrs. Henry Evanson on the theme, "Let us your servants, see your mighty deeds, let our descendents see your glorious might. Psalm 90:16.

Our speaker for the morning was Mr. Robert Sheppard, Northwood School Superintendent. Along with his talk on "Alcohol and Alcoholism," he has been very cooperative in making it possible for us to show films, bring in speakers, and conduct poster contests within the school system. We are most grateful for the interest he has shown in the WCTU and our services.

A memorial service was given to honor the memory of Emma Ostlie. Mrs. Roehl presented a film entitled "Count Down," showing the hazardous effects of smoking.

Four little White Ribbon Recruits were dedicated to a life of abstinence and purity by their mothers.

The following slate of officers was installed by Mendora Bilden: President - Mrs. Henry Evanson, 1st Vice President - Mrs. S. P. Roehl, 2nd Vice President - Isabelle Henry, Promotion Secretary - Connie Mutchler, Recording Secretary - Grace Jodock, Treasurer - Gladys Jodock. The meeting adjourned with prayer.

THE UNION SIGNAL

Time to watch dates on your labels for renewing so no issues will be missed. We work 2 months ahead of expiring date so it behoves to watch. School and college subscriptions should be renewed NOW.

One year subscription \$ 4.50
Nine month subscription (school college) 4.00
Two years subscription 8.50
Three years subscription 12.50

Foreign subscription 12.50
Canadian subscription 5.30
Canadian subscription 5.10

Send to: Circulation Department 1730 Chicago Ave.

Evanston, Ill. 60201

PAYMENT TO BE RECEIVED WITH ORDER

According to the National Council on Alcoholism sestimates, a person with an alcohol-related work problem costs his company 25 percent more than the person with no alcohol problem.

W.C.T.U. TREASURER'S REPORT April 10, 1980 - June 10, 1980

DUES: WOMEN - Bismarck 2, Fargo 2. MEMBERS-AT-LARGE - 9. HONORARY MEN - 5.

L.T.L. - 10.

STATE REPORTS - Fargo \$5.00 (2), Steele \$3.00 (1) LIGHT LINE - Hettinger, Dickey, Crosby.

WHITE RIBBON BULLETIN - Fargo, \$10.00.

DISTRICT PLEDGES - Bismarck D. \$25.00, Grand Forks D. \$25.00, Fargo D. \$30.00, James Valley D. \$25.00, Minot D. \$30.00, Ransom-LaMoure D. \$35.00 Y.T.C. CAMP - Bismarck U. \$10.00, Fargo D. \$25.24, James Valley D. \$10.00, Steele U. \$15.00.

N.D.E.A. BOOTH - Fargo \$3.00. MEMORIALS - \$10.00 in memory of Vern Halvorson by Mr. and Mrs. Fred Kulish; \$20.00 (Y.T.C. CAMP) in memory of Leo Stemen by Mrs. Leo

Stemen; \$5.00 in memory of Leo Stemen by Mrs. Jake Steffen; \$5.00 in memory of Harvey Jensen by

Steele Union.

Evanston, Ill. 60201

Respectfully submitted, Mrs. Oscar Johnson

TOTAL MEMBERSHIP: From September 1, 1979 to June 10, 1980 - Women 395, Men 87.

IN MEMORIAM

Father, I will that they also whom Thou hast given me may be with me where I am. - John 17:24. ANNA TORGERSON, 92, died at the Parshall Nursing Home earlier this year. Anna was born in 1888 in Grant County, Minnesota, where she spent her early years. Anna Berg married Robert Torgerson in 1908. They lived at Beardsley, Minnesota until they undertook to homestead south of Parshall in 1913. They moved to Parshall in 1924. Mr. Torgerson died in 1967. Anna was a member of the Spring Valley Church of God and attended the Congregational Church in Parshall. She became the first resident of the Rock View Good Samaritan Center of Parshall. Two daughters survive.

THE YOUNG CRUSADER

NOW is the time to send the renewals for school subscriptions if they are to receive the 9 month period, beginning with the September issue; also for LTL groups. It is just about impossible to give the 9 months if received after September 1st, for the time goes over into the summer.

One year subscription	\$ 2.00
Nine months subscription	1.90
Combination subscription with Union Signal	6.50 + +
10 copies, 1 add., 1 yr.	18.50
10 copies, 1 add., 9 mos.	16.75
50 copies, 1 add., 1 yr.	90.00
50 copies, 1 add., 9 mos.	67.50
100 copies, 1 add., 1 yr.	165.00
100 copies, 1 add., 9 mos.	137.50
Send to:	
Circulation Department	
1730 Chicago Ave.	

PAYMENT TO BE RECEIVED WITH ORDER

NOONTIDE HOUR OF PRAYER

"It is always noontime somewhere, and across
The awakening continents from shore to shore
Somewhere our prayers are arising evermore."
Lift up a standard for the people." Isaiah 62:10

PERSONAL MENTION

Mrs. Jake Steffen reports that:

The Minot Union held their March meeting in the Community Room of the public library. Seventeen members were present. Mrs. Roy Van Camp was in charge of devotions. She used a meditation suggested in the Union Signal and followed with prayer. Mrs. Constance Scott, candidate for the position of Minot City Alderman and best known for her work (with her husband) in having objectionable textbooks and library books exposed (and in some cases, removed from our schools), spoke on the topic "The White House Conference on the Family." Mrs. Verlon was our hostess.

Oscar and Annabelle Johnson were honored at an Open House in their home June 8th to celebrate their 40th anniversary. Their family, Donna and Douglas Conyers, Bruce and Beverly Johnson, Marvin and Marilyn Johnson, and Ray Wolfer and daughters, hosted the celebration. Our best wishes go to this loving and faithful family from which we found our true and capable State Treasurer.

Mrs. George Fannik reports that:

The Max-Benedict Union sponsored a speaker from the Chemical Dependent Department of St. Joseph Hospital, Minot, at the Max school. Another young man gave his testimony of getting off drugs. Literature was given to all grades.

Mrs. Jake Steffen reports that:

Our April meeting was hostessed by Ruth Loughead and Mrs. Maurice Oler. David Forthun, a reclaimed alcoholic, gave his testimony. He is now an ardent Christian, faithfully serving our Lord Jesus Christ. He gave us pointers as to how we can recognize those who are in need of help and what we can do to help alleviate their problems. He encouraged us, as WCTU members, to keep on working. He feels that our organization is doing a great good.

The Verlon Dalin family favored us with a number of musical selections.

Mrs. Gordon Hector reports that:

The Crosby Union again sponsored a poster contest this year. The winners were: grades 3 and 4 - 1st to Thomas Mosser, Fortuna school; 2nd to Lauri Sundheim, Crosby school; 3rd to Tara Binde, Fortuna school; and 4th to Stacey Martel, Crosby school.

Grades 5 and 6: 1st to Rachel Martel, 2nd to Kelly Wehrman, 3rd to Kristi Wigness, 4th to Melissa Adams, all from the Fortuna school.

Myrtle Ericksmaen is the chairman for the Crosby fair this year. She has ordered a good supply of materials for display and to take home by fair-goers.

ESSAY: HOW DRUGS CAN AFFECT ME

"Mom, there aren't any drugs in the small towns around here, so don't worry. Anyhow, I can take care of myself." This is a common statement from teenagers everywhere. The only trouble is, it's all false. Towns from New York and Chicago down to Hunter and Arthur all have drug pushers. Someone usually tries it, and then a chain reaction starts and

the area starts with numerous problems.

Most parents worry about their children, while some others don't. My mom always worries when I go out, so one day I told her, "Mom, you never have to worry about me drinking, smoking or popping pills. I would rather go to a party and remember the good time I had, than to come home drunk or high on some kind of dope and forget everything." This is what really happens. "A joint or marijuana cigarette will usually wear off after a good nights sleep. Dom, which is called STP by users, takes two to three days to wear off." So you see, I could be on a trip after the party and forget things for a couple of days. I would rather go to a party, stay sober and have a good time, and remember it, than to have a few drinks, smoke a few joints, take a little coke, and wake up the next morning with a hangover and wonder how the party was. When I think about it, just a little can do a lot.

In the past 35 years, the number of drug users and alcoholics has risen greatly. "In 1945 there were 2.8 million alcoholics in the United States, and by 1974 they were up to 9.3 million alcoholics. The recent statistics show that there are 11.2 million alcoholics in the United States." According to Signal Press, alcoholics have risen 8.4 million since 1945. This means one out of every ten Americans are alcoholics. "Today, alcoholics and drug users are up 20 percent from 1974." It's really hard for me to believe one of my friends, out of every ten, could either pop pills or drink. When I put it that way, it really hits me. I wonder, "How can I help them? Do they want my help? Should I ask for assistance in helping them?" There would be many unanswered questions I would have to go through to help my friend. So you see, besides being tough on the drug abuser or alcoholic, it's not a piece of cake for his friends either.

"Drugs are the number four killer in the United States today, and pill popping is one of the most dangerous of the American pastimes." If I would take too many pills at one time, I could die instantly. I have never realized these sudden effects. Could you imagine losing one of your close friends because she took one too many pills or she just had to have a couple more drinks? I can't. To me it would seem like a bad dream, but for some

people, it's not a dream, it's a reality.

In conclusion, drugs can affect people everywhere and in any way. Drugs don't only affect the abuser, but also the people around him. If drugs keep spreading like they have been, who knows what this world will be coming to. My opinion is, is

that people will keep using drugs and spreading them to other people, but if someone would stop and look at what is happening, maybe more people would stop and start helping others.

ORDER BLANK AT HAND?

Program Material prices for 1980-81

Program Kit and 1 calendar....\$4.00 plus shipping Program Kit and 12 calendars....\$4.80 plus shipping Program Kit and 25 calendars....\$6.00 plus shipping Program Kit and 50 calendars....\$7.50 plus shipping Program Kit and 100 calendars...\$10.15 plus shipping

Program Calendars - 15 cents singly; 12-\$1.10; 25-\$2.15; 50-\$3.65 100-\$6.35 plus shipping

Program Planner Manuals - 50 cents singly; 12-\$4.75; 25-\$9.50; 50-\$16.15; 100-\$28.50 plus shipping

How Alcohol Affects the Brain No. 12 (revised) 100-\$1.20; 50-\$.70; 25-\$.40

Legalize Ruinous Junk? No. 1904 (Narcotics) 100-\$.85; 50-\$.50; 25-\$.30

Pot Alert for Parents No. 1901 100-\$.85; 50-\$.50; 25-\$.30

PCP - Angel Dust - soft cover - \$.95

Marijuana - Facts & Figures for the '80s Soft cover - \$3.50

WCTU Catechism and Principles
(Prices to come - back to original size - 3½ x 6 - 8 pgr.)

White Ribbon Story - Line or Two About the WCTU No. 420 revised - 100-\$1.85; 50-\$1.05; 25-\$.60

Signal Press - National WCTU ballpoint pens soft ivory and brown barrel - long tip - great! \$.50 singly; 12 for \$4.80 (Please add shipping costs to all orders) Order From: Signal Press

1730 Chicago Ave., Evanston, Ill. 60201

Education must be the foundation for freedom from alcoholic opression, but education without action is futile. Let us therefore learn the truth, speak the truth and act the truth.

Have you considered the impact of Radio and Television as compared to the schools? Children listen to the radio and watch television more hours; thus the medias control them more than do the schools.

The State Highway Safety Coordinator reports that drinking has been the Number One factor in fatal traffic accidents in Hawaii for the past three years, and speed is the Number Two factor.

-- Tomi Knaefter, Star Bulletin, Honolulu, Hawaii